HOUNSFIELD SURGERY

PATIENT PARTICIPATION GROUP

Minutes of meeting held on Thursday, 21st February 2013.

PRESENT:
           KEM Acting Chairman
                                 EV



LN  



CD  Acting Hon Secretary



JD



MLS   



BL




SH
                                 JG
                                 AW
                                 SK
Apologies received from:  JS & SS, TH, GS, CR, BS, JB.
1. Introduction
    KEM welcomed everyone to the meeting.
2. Car Park Update




LN & KEM explained that there had been a hold up to the planned work that was scheduled to take place earlier in the month. The company that the PCT had contracted to undertake all of the work had gone into administration the afternoon before they were due to commence.  The PCT had been given an extension until the end of June 2013 for completing the work with new contractors. 
3. Appointment DNAs
LN explained that the Practice will be producing regular information for patients regarding the number of appointments that patients have not attended and how this equates in hours and minutes.  
KEM commented that there has been an increase recently for no apparent reason as our patients are usually good.  January’s wasted clinician hours were 13 hours and 40 minutes.  Patients are even failing to attend appointments that they have only just booked on the day.  
It was suggested that this information could go into the village magazines as well as posters in the surgery.
4. Practice Surveys
LN circulated the results of the Dispensary Survey and the Practice Annual Survey. The lowest score from the Dispensary Survey related to Q5 – The time between ordering and collecting repeat prescriptions.  This was discussed and an explanation of the repeat prescription process given. 
KEM, EV and PPG group were pleased with the results and comments made in the Practice Annual Survey.  JG enquired about the approach taken to distribute the survey to a representative sample of the Practice Population with regard to age, gender etc.  LN explained it had been handed out to patients who had attended surgery and also a percentage posted out to patients who had not been to surgery for over a year.
LN explained that there had been a problem this year with getting the surveys completed, which the Practice later found out was because a National survey was taking place at the same time.  To overcome this next year the Practice plans to start it earlier in order to encourage more patients to complete the survey.  Several had been returned after the questionnaires had been sent off for analysis.  

Comments made by patients related to the possibility of hearing conversations in the consulting rooms and earlier appointments for blood tests. These were discussed by the Practice prior to the meeting and with those present at the PPG meeting.  KEM and EV suggested the possibility of a wall between the waiting room and the atrium was discussed but it was decided that it was not a practical solution and because although the sound of voices could be heard it was not possible to hear details of the conversation.  An additional morning HCA Clinic had been introduced in place of an afternoon which was under used to enable more blood tests most of which need to be done in the mornings.
LN pointed out that it was up to the Group to agree on an action plan based on the results of the survey and asked if there was anything that they felt that the Practice needed to do from the survey.  Everyone was happy with both surveys that were conducted and felt that nothing was required at this time.
5. Feedback from members of SRG
JG commented that PRISM would be a major innovation.  LN explained that the Practice would be meeting with the implementation team and KEM would be attending induction training.  Newark area would be going live from 1st April.  The system had been piloted at sites in Sherwood.   EV noted that the Practice would need to identify the correct patients but would mainly be those already receiving Palliative Care and those with Long Term Conditions under the care of the Community Matrons.

There were planned changes to the East Midlands Ambulance Service which had been widely reported in the local press.

EV informed the meeting that FLO was being introduced and supported locally which is an electronic system of monitoring people in their own homes either by Text or App.

Meeting closed at 7.40pm.
